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Division Memorandum
No. \&ﬁ ,s.2022
To: Public Schools District Supervisors

Elementary/Secondary School Principals/School Heads

School Health Personnel

All Others Concerned

This Division
From: VIRGILIO P. FAN JR., CESO VI

Schools Pivision Sup rintendentc'#
Subject: DISSE! INAT DN OF DEPED OUA MEMO 00-0322-0020 RE:

OF THE DELIVERY OF SCHOOL-BASED HEALTH
SERVICES IN SCHOOLS PARTICIPATING IN THE PILOT
IMPLEMENTATION OF LIMITED FACE-TO-FACE CLASSES

Date: April 11, 2022

1.  In reference to OUA Memo 00-0322-0020 dated March 2, 2022, re: Resumption of the
Delivery of School-Based Health Services in Schools Participating in the Pilot
Implementation of Limited Face-to-Face Classes, this Division hereby directs all
concerned personnel to resume the delivery of school-based health services to learners in
all schools implementing face-to-face classes.

2. Likewise, this Division directs that for schools that have not joined the pilot
implementation of the face-to-face classes shall continue with the community-based
delivery of health services.

3.  Kindly see attached aforementioned OUA Memo for the complete details and proper
guidance.

4.  For compliance.
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Republika ng Pilipinas

Ragawaran ng Edukagpon

Tanggapan ng Pangalawang Kalihim

OUA MEMO 00-0322-0020
MEMORANDUM
02 March 2022

For: National Composite Team for the Pilot Implementation of
Limited Face-to-Face Classes
Regional Directors and BARMM Education Minister
Schools Division Superintendents
Regional and Division School Health Personnel
School Heads

Subject: RESUMPTION OF THE DELIVERY OF SCHOOL-BASED
HEALTH SERVICES IN SCHOOLS PARTICIPATING IN THE
PILOT IMPLEMENTATION OF LIMITED FACE-TO-FACE
CLASSES

Consistent with the DepEd-DOH Joint Memorandum Circular 2021-01
titled Operational Guidelines on the Implementation of Limited Face-To-Face
Learning Modality (Item Nos. 7.4.5 and 7.4.6), the Office of the Undersecretary for
Administration, through the Bureau of Learner Support Services-School Health
Division (BLSS-SHD), directs all schools that are implementing face-to-face classes
to resume the delivery of school-based health services to learners.

These include:

Health assessment

Nutritional assessment (height and weight taking)
Vision screening

Deworming

Immunization

Other medical, dental and nursing services.
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Health services shall preferably be delivered to the learners as they attend
the face-to-face classes in schools.

Schools may also request learners, who are in the home-based learning
modality, to report to the school solely for the purpose of availing these services.

Schools are also asked to resume the recording and reporting of learner’s
data generated through forms being filled up for Basic Education Information..
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System (BEIS) or for the School Dental Health Care Program (SDHCP).

Schools that have not joined the pilot implementation of limited face-to-face
classes shall continue with the community-based delivery of health services. This
is covered in OUA Memorandum No. 00-1020-0198 titled Advisory on the
Implementation of the Medical-Nursing Services and the Adolescent Reproductive
Health Program for SY 2020-2021.

Officials in these schools are encouraged to allow the use of their premises
for the Community-Based Immunization, especially if DepEd learners are among
the beneficiaries. They will be guided by OUA Memorandum No. 00-1021-0118
titled Recommendations on the Requests of LGUs to Use DepEd Schools for
Community-Based Immunization which was approved by the Secretary.

The consent of the learners' parents shall be secured in services where they
are required (e.g., deworming, immunization).

All involved shall strictly observe the required health standards in the
delivery of the services.

The National Composite Team in charge of the pilot implementation of limited
face-to-face classes is requested to reflect these activities in any future revision of
the circular on face-to-face classes.

For questions and concerns, please contact Dr. Lilibeth P. Mirando-
Gonzales, Supervising Health Program Officer and Medical and Nursing Services
Coordinator, or Dr. Cynthia D. Coronado, Dentist III and Dental Services/School

Dental Health Care Prograrn Coordmator BLSS-SHD, through (02) 8632-9935 or
email at ! hd V. P

For compliance.




